

TOWN OF LEDYARD

CONNECTICUT

TOWN COUNCIL

741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, CT 06339-1551 (860) 464-3203 council@ledyardct.org

January 12, 2023

Mayor Fred Allyn, III Town of Ledyard 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway Ledyard, Connecticut 06339

Dear Mayor Allyn:

At its Regular Meeting held on January 11, 2023 the Town Council took the following actions:

- Approved a proposed updated/revised Emergency Communications Specialist (Dispatch) job description as contained in the draft dated June 15, 2021.
- Appointed Mr. Rolf Racich (U) 18 Brewster Drive, Gales Ferry, to the Library Commission to complete two (2) year term ending November 7, 2024 filling a vacancy left by Ms. Wins
- Granted a Bid Waiver to Goliath Structural Steel Maintenance, LLC of Carver Massachusetts, in the amount of \$32,500 for the Roof Cleaning and Recoating of the Ledyard Center Water Storage Tank, due to the lack of receiving the required three bids in accordance with Ordinance #200-001 (rev 1) "An Ordinance for Purchasing".
- Approved a revised Appendix A- Qualifying Income Schedule in accordance with Ordinance #200-005 (rev. 1) "An Ordinance to Provide Property Tax Relief for Certain Homeowners Age Sixty-Five or Over or Permanently and Totally Disabled (rev. 1)" for the filing period of February 1, 2023 May 15, 2023.
- Adopted proposed amendments to Ordinance #300-027 (rev 2) "An Ordinance Regulating Parking And Other Activities In Town Roads And Rights-Of-Way And Providing Penalties For The Violation Thereof" as contained in draft dated December 14, 2022.

In addition, approved a proposed Appendix A - for Ordinance # 300-027 " An Ordinance Regulating Parking Of Commercial Vehicles On Public Streets In Residential Zones And /Or In Front Of Residentially Used Properties" as contained in the draft dated October 13, 2022.

• Set a Hybrid Public Hearing date for January 25, 2023 at 6:30 p.m. to be held in the Council Chambers, 741 Colonel Ledyard Highway, in accordance with CGS 07-163e, to receive comments and recommendations regarding the following:

"A proposed Lease Agreement between Robert and Mary Graham and the Town of Ledyard to enter into a 99-year lease for approximately 0.8-acre +/- parcel on Bush Pond (Lantern Hill Valley Park).

Please feel free to contact Chairman Dombrowski should you have any questions regarding this meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Roxanne M. Maher Administrative Assistant to the Ledyard Town Council

Koxane h maker

cc: Director of Finance

Treasurer

Administrator of Human Resources

Director of Land Use

Director of Emergency Communications

Library Director

Police Chief

Public Works Director/Town Engineer

Tax Assessor

Water Pollution Control Authority